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Preliminary Geotechnical and Hydrogeological Tests Confirm Suitability of Proposed Campus 

of Care Location 
 
February 22nd, 2024 – Following extensive geotechnical and hydrogeological testing conducted onsite at the 
proposed location for our Campus of Care, we are pleased to announce that initial results indicate no major 
issues that would impede the development of our new hospital facility. 
 
The tests, conducted in December, have provided crucial insights 
into the composition of the land, including bedrock and water 
table depth. This data is essential for informing key design 
elements such as foundation depth, groundwater management, 
and excavation requirements for the upcoming construction 
phase.  
 
"We are delighted to report that the preliminary tests have 
revealed no significant obstacles to the development of our 
Campus of Care," said Jeff Hohenkerk, CEO. "This valuable 
information allows us to move forward confidently with our 
plans to create a state-of-the-art healthcare facility that will 
serve our community for generations to come." 
 
The confirmation of the site's suitability marks a significant 
milestone in the development process and reinforces our 
commitment to delivering high-quality healthcare services 
throughout the region. The Campus of Care will not only provide 
essential medical services but also contribute to the overall well-
being and vitality of the community. 
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